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FBCDH CHILDREN AND YOUTH DEPARTMENT 

Guidelines for FBCDH Youth Staff Under 18 Years Old 

As stated in the Policies and Procedures Manual, all staff must be 18 years of age OR be 
supervised by a Ministry Team Member, in order to serve in the FBCDH Youth Department. This 
is the case for all minors unless otherwise approved by an Executive Team member.  

In addition to the Policies and Procedures outlined in the FBCDH Youth Manual, staff who are 
under 18 years of age need to adhere to the following guidelines:  

1. Check in with the Room Leader 30 minutes prior to service.  
2. Be respectful and obedient to adult leaders in the classroom.  
3. No carrying of children is allowed unless instructed to do so.  
4. No food or drink is allowed in the room during service (other than the snacks for children).  
5. Stay in the classroom until service is over AND most of the children have been checked 

out.  
6. Let the Room Leader know when you are leaving.  
7. No electronic or handheld games or devices are allowed in the classroom.  
8. You must always attend weekend service.  
9. You must have parental supervision unless approved by the FBCDH Youth Director.  
10. Under 18 year-old minors may serve in the Nursery, 2-Year-Olds or Preschool rooms with 

parental supervision.  

Failure to abide by any of these guidelines may result in the staff asking the minor not to serve 
with or without team member supervision any longer. 
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